JANUARY 2015 FCSC NEWSLETTER
January 26, 2015

Hello FCSC Members:


Here are some news and updates. 
NEW EMERGENCY CONTACT INFORMATION


In case of emergencies, newly elected FCSC President Chris Roberts can be reached at:  robertschris9133@gmail.com  or 413-345-0498.  Chris's number is posted on the bulletin board in the classroom, near the copy machine.  It is also posted on the Members Only Page on the website (www.fclsc.org).
INDOOR RANGE VENTILATION PROJECT UPDATE

At our December club meeting members voted unanimously to approve the proposed ventilation improvement project bid for the indoor pistol range, contingent on some additional language in the contract.  Unfortunately, the contractor whose proposal we approved has decided not to take on the project.  In light of this development, the board of directors will again take up the ventilation issue at the next board meeting to consider options moving forward.  

SPECIAL MEMBERS MEETING IN MARCH!

Please try to attend the March Meeting (Wednesday, 3/18/15 at 7:00 pm). This meeting will be dedicated entirely to brainstorming a list of improvements, upgrades and repairs to club facilities, prioritizing this list, and identifying and voting on the projects we will undertake this year.

This is something we did two years ago and it was very successful. We had a good turnout of members at that meeting, and the priorities identified in March 2013 led to the following improvements: 1) Lower road drainage and repair; 2) repair of the sagging berms of the pistol/rifles ranges; 3) improvement of rifle range drainage; 4) assessment and repair of the clubhouse’s exterior; 5) assessment and repair the clubhouse roof; and 6) staining and maintenance of the skeet houses. 


(The 2013 Voted Project List can be found on the Members Only Website in the “document” section. When looking at the graph, keep in mind that the lower the number of the main blue line for a project, the higher was its priority).

FCSC President Chris Roberts states:  “The club has the assets to undertake serious improvement projects.  As you may know, our cash flow has been enhanced from sources we cannot count on forever. This past year, though we interviewed and accepted more than 50 new Members, yet total Membership remains about flat---these are tough economic times and many of our original core Members just don't shoot like they once did.  And so, our financial strength may prove fleeting if we do not invest wisely.  Now is the time to think ahead. This year, we might think about how to attract new Club Membership without sacrificing the friendly, safe, un-crowded, and convenient atmosphere that makes our Club enjoyable.  Let's set a course so the next two years can be as successful as the past two have been.”


We need your help to make this happen. Please come to the March meeting to share your ideas and lend your voice! 

ENTERGY TRAINING SCHEDULE


 
Entergy will be training at the club on the following days:
 Tuesday  2/10/15   8 am—5 pm

 Wednesday  2/11/15   8 am—5 pm  
 Thursday  2/12/15   8 am—5 pm

The rifle range and one pistol range will be in use at these times.
FIRST WORK BEE 


Our first work bee of 2015 has been scheduled for Saturday, April 25, 8 am to noon, with work projects to be determined over the next couple of months.  If you have an idea for a work project, please contact Chris Roberts or email it in through the club's website.   Work bees are a great way to fulfill the four hour work commitment and a great way to get to know other members!  Lunch will be served at noon.  
INTRODUCTION TO RELOADING SEMINAR!

Club members Greg Isles and Brian Bird will again share their reloading expertise  in this seminar for members on Saturday, March 21, 8 am to noon.  Anyone interested in getting into reloading for pistol, rifle or shotgun, or looking to improve or expand their reloading operation should not miss this opportunity!

UTAH CCW PERMIT CLASS  ON 2/22/15


There are only five slots left for this class!
Class Fee: $100 (including $25 deposit)
Date/Time of Class: Sunday, 2/22/15, 11 am to 3 pm
Location: FCSC Class Room, 721 River Rd, Deerfield MA. 01342
Instructors:  New England Firearms Academy
Maximum Enrollment: 40 

The club will get a portion of each student fee. Non-club members will need to fill out the club's waiver form. Enrollment is on a first come-first serve basis.
To Register:
· Please email Mark St. Amand at mastamand4@gmail.com to confirm the availability of open slots; if a slot is open, Mark will hold it for you for 7 days, pending receipt of your deposit. 
· Please then mail in a $25 deposit to: 
FCSC, Attn: Utah Class 2/22/15

PO Box 716, Turners Falls, MA  01376

· Please make check out to:  New England Firearms Academy. Include your name, as you wish it to appear on your class certificate, and a phone number. 
· Please register early, as slots are limited and enrollment is First Come-First Serve. 


Please note that the indoor pistol range will be closed during this class.

HUNTER EDUCATION CLASS

The club is again offering this popular four day course, thanks to the efforts of instructors Doug Hillman and Greg Isles.

Dates:  March 31, April 7,  April 11, April 14, 2015

Times: 3/31, 4/7 & 4/14 (all Tuesdays) - 6:30pm to 9:00pm

             4/11 (Saturday)-- 8:00am to 4:00pm
      Enrollment: 35 students

This course is always filled to capacity!  Even though the course is held at the Franklin County Sportsmen's Club, you cannot enroll in the course through the Club.  You MUST enroll through the Massachusetts Division of Fisheries and Wildlife by calling (508) 389-7020, or visiting their website:

http://www.mass.gov/eea/agencies/dfg/dfw/education-events/hed/hunter-education-program.html

Please note that the indoor range may not be available for use during these classes.

 NATIONAL SHOOTING SPORTS FOUNDATION PRESS RELEASE:
New NSSF report: more women owning guns, going target shooting and hunting
'Women Gun Owners' report and new infographic highlight fastest growing segment in shooting sports
LAS VEGAS, Nev. - More than half of women (55.6 percent) participating in a new study commissioned by the National Shooting Sports Foundation said they intend to purchase at least one firearm in the next 12 months. That finding and many others reflect the growing popularity of firearms ownership by women, who represent the fastest growing segment of the shooting sports.
Today during the Shooting, Hunting and Outdoor Trade Show (SHOT Show), NSSF President and CEO Steve Sanetti discussed the findings in the new report, "Women Gun Owners: Purchasing, Perceptions and Participation." NSSF, which owns the SHOT Show, is the trade association for the firearms, ammunition, hunting and shooting sports industry.
"In the past decade, the number of women owning firearms and participating in target shooting and hunting has soared. This study helps us understand why women are choosing to purchase firearms and accessories and what shooting activities appeal to them most," said Sanetti.
The study, conducted in 2014, focused on women ages 18 to 65 who owned at least one firearm. Over a third of women in the study were new gun owners, having purchased their first firearm within the last three years. This group of new gun owners, who are primarily between the ages of 18 and 34, reflects the changing demographics among women choosing to own firearms-a change captured visually in NSSF's new infographic, "Girl Power," which complements the new report.
"The women's market is a force in our industry, and manufacturers, retailers and shooting ranges are making changes to their products and services to satisfy women's tastes and needs. This report will assist anyone interested in knowing more about women's enthusiasm for and attitudes toward firearms," said Jim Curcuruto, NSSF Director of Industry Research and Analysis.
Among the report's findings:

· The most commonly owned firearm by women in the study is a semiautomatic pistol, with 56 percent of women reporting they owned at least one. Shotguns ranked second, with 50 percent of women owning at least one.

· Women say their purchases are mainly influenced by Fit, Quality and Practicality.

· Women purchasing a gun in the last 12 months spent on average $870 on firearms and more than $400 on accessories.

· The majority of women report they are not driven to buy a gun on impulse but rather considered their purchase for months before deciding.

· Nearly all women (95 percent) have tried target shooting, and more than half (58 percent) have hunted.

· More than 42 percent of women have a concealed carry permit for their state of residence.

· Nearly three-quarters (73 percent) of women reported having taken at least one training class. 

Placing a premium on safety, women say the single most important reason why they decided to purchase or own a firearm is protection-both personal and home protection. Learning to hunt and going shooting with friends and family were also cited.
The report shows women are attracted to shooting activities such as practical pistol, clay target shooting, long-range shooting and plinking; they were not as active, however, in gun collecting or 3-gun and cowboy action shooting.
Growth of the women's market is quite visible among firearms retailers. In NSSF's Annual Retailer Survey, more than 74 percent of retailers reported an increase in women customers in their stores in 2013 over 2012.
According to the National Sporting Goods Association, female engagement in target shooting grew 60 percent to 5.4 million participants between 2001 and 2013, and was up 85 percent for hunting to 3.3 million participants during that same period.
NSSF's "Women Gun Owners" report is available to NSSF members and to media by request.
SOME REMINDERS
· Start time for outdoor shooting on Sundays is 10:00 AM.  Please do not start before then.  The indoor pistol range is available for use, regardless of time.

· Shoot at approved targets only on all ranges.

· Please police your brass on all ranges.  And please place any misfires in the designated cans at the ranges.  

· All guests must sign waivers prior to any shooting. 

· You can learn about firearms legislation and related political issues by visiting the GOAL website.  There is a link to it on the Resources Page of the club's website.

· Learn, know and practice the commandments of gun safety (they are posted on the club’s website).

· Past Newsletters may be found on the members only Page of the website (password is shallnotbeinfringed).

NEXT MONTHLY MEETING

Monthly meetings are on the third Wednesday of each month. 


Our next club meeting is Wednesday,  February 18 at 7:00 PM.  
Thank you.  

Mark St. Amand

Board Member 

FCSC


